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Presidentôs Message 

The Dust Has Settled 
 
Greetings from Fallon Nevada. If you attended 
this year's show, you know that it was a 
success. Being president, I practically hold my 
breath for the entire weekend, hoping that the 
show is a success, and hoping that we brought 
in enough money to make it one more year. 
From the initial financial report, it appears that 
we had a successful show, and we made 
enough money to do it again next year.  
 
After the financial report, I sat and wondered 
why we were successful at a time when many 
shows are closing their doors. I know the 
answer to that one, and in case you are not 
sure, I will try to explain. It's our people. 
 
 (Continued on page 2) 
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Members, committee heads, board of directors, officers. Every year they do their part to make the show 

a success. The commitment is almost invisible because it runs so smoothly. From set up on Friday, to 

tear down on Sunday afternoon, everything went without problems. The results in all categories were 

posted on the web page four days after the competition. I don't believe there is another show in the 

country which can make that claim. In a nutshell, we have the most dedicated people in the carving 

show business, from hard work to socializing with other members, nobody does it better. I just wanted 

to thank everyone again for your hard work and dedication to PFDA. If you are not already an active 

part of this elite group, let me know, and we will find a job for you at the show. I think you will see how 

rewarding it is to dedicate some time and help to make the show a success. 

Bob Joseph 
President 
  

 

 

Thanks from the Co-Chair 

 
I would like to take a moment to say Thank 
You to each and every one of you that 
helped make the 2014 Wildfowl Festival a 
success. This show had challenges, as we 
were missing some of our long-time 
committee members, and I personally was 
unable to spend the time preparing as I have 
in the past.   

 But, in true show fashion, many of you 
stepped up, helped out and worked 
harder. Again I say thanks to all of you! 

 

Fritz Zanker , Co-chair, 2014 Wildfowl 

Festival 
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SHOW REPORT FROM THE SHOW CO-CHAIR, 

BOB SOLARI 

My personal huge ñThank Youò goes out to all of the committee 

chairs, multitude of volunteers, contributors, donors and bidders 

that made the 2014 Classic a success. Some show highlights 

follow: 

 

 

 

Guest Room reservations had a slight improvement over 

2013. Approximately 170 room nights were booked. This 

was much better than the required minimum of 166 nights, 

thereby preventing an increase in the cost for show rental 

space. 

 

The Cocktail Auction was a success. Uniqueness 

appeared, and many new and different approaches 

were seen. The collection of mini carvings made 

for a delightful evening of discussion and bidding, 

despite limited attendance. Folks who were not 

there certainly missed out on some great carvings 

and the opportunity to enhance their collections.  

The Auction income paid for the party and we still 

had some funds left over! To all of the carvers and 

successful bidderséa hearty Thank You!  

 

 

Food reportséit was delicious! 

We had 142 folks who attended the Saturday Night 

Banquet. This was down from a year ago. 

However, from post mortem resultsénumerous 

comments reflected that the dinner was very good 

and folks had lots of fun. 
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The Saturday Night Auctions (Live and Silent) 

were great, thanks to all of the folks donating 

excellent art work ranging from original 

carvings, paintings, over-night trips, wine 

tasting tours, carving/painting lessons, and 

much more.  

Once again, the Sitzensnitzlers featured a 

delightful presentation of They were Decoy 

Carvers ï Not Miners! And a new group - 

The Rogue Carvers appeared with a great 

donation. Thank you to all of the successful 

and unsuccessful bidders who helped make a 

fun and great auction night. 

 

Thanks to all of the Raffle basket makers who again 

provided great contents for the Raffle Baskets.  Dorothy 

Wilcox and Penny Hovie deserve special recognition for 

their tireless work to produce many of the amazing 

baskets for the raffle. 

 

Another special recognition goes to all the volunteers 

who filled the various jobs needed for the multitude of 

competition events. Sally Hanson, once again, presented 

an excellent Registration/Clerking seminar/refresher on 

Friday afternoon. The numbers of clerking volunteers 

were less than last year, but Sally managed to pull it off.  

Hopefully the 2015 show will have more volunteers 

available for this important area. We will need both our 

seasoned volunteers and new volunteers in all 

areaséregistration; clerking; bird traffic; and repacking 

the mail-ins; look for more information in future 

newsletters. 

 

Once again, Barbara MacDonald did an outstanding job 

with the childrenôs painting project. She had lots of 

enthusiastic youngsters who kept her very busy during 

the two days. Special thanks go to her and the teenage 

volunteers who showed up.  

 

 

 

 

Way to Go  

Volunteers!  
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Rick Banko had a great panel of judges to evaluate and award 

the avian and aquatic competition entries. Rick began a new 

trendéthe Judging Meeting was held in a quiet room away 

from the show floor. This year we also had clerks attend. 

Rickéit was a great move.  

Entry numbers were down. Some competition categories had 

less than 20 entries, although we did have a large number of 

entries in Doubtful Antiques.  Hopefully next year will see an 

increase in entrieséso carvers letôs increase the number of 

entries for the public to see. Take note of the ñBird A Month 

Clubò article in this newsletter issue.  

 

Wing Ding??  

By Bob Joseph 

 

Alright, what in the world is a Wing Ding? It is a lot of things. Kevin Meline and Sherrie Russell Meline 

opened their spectacular house in Mt. Shasta for the weekend, and hosted about 50 people. It was 

a chance to mingle with other members, have some fun, and raise money for PFDA.  

For the last two years, Kevin and Sherrie have challenged the group to make something that can be 

auctioned off, with the proceeds going to PFDA. Last year it was an antique bird house. There were 

some really innovative bird houses.  First place last year was Mary Hood, and second place was 

Elaine Cronin. It was announced at last year's event, that the project for 2014 would be weather 

vanes. In keeping with the spirit of the fund raiser, there were many weather vanes on display that 

were later auctioned off.  

During the auction, the two auctioneers (Kevin and myself) worked the crowd to get the highest 

possible bids. The bids flew in for some really great weather vanes, and midway through the auction, 

the piece many bidders wanted, came up for auction. Cindy Adkins made a wonderful wind chime 

from glass.  I took the wind chime and showed it off to the group.  Excitement was gaining by the 

second, but then, without warning, the wind chime slipped from my hands!  It was like slow motion 

watching the glass hit the concrete patio. Only one piece of the wind chime survived. At that point, I 

decided that I would never touch one of the weather vanes again. Sorry Cindy. Cindy did say that 

she would make another one and donate it to the auction next year at the show. It was an incredible 

piece, so make sure you take a look at the show next year, and get your bid in on this great work of 

art.  

Saturday consisted of some friendly painting competitions. Each member was assigned one of three 

projects. A drawn number assigned the project to be painted. There were geese, duck whistles, and 

mini rubber-duckies. After judging, the first and second place pieces were traded with their artist. 

Then everyone else's name was written on a slip of paper and placed in a paper bag. Each artist 

then drew a name and took home that artist's work.   

A great time was had by all.  Great company, great food, and great hosts, as can be seen by the 

following pictures! Thank you Kevin and Sherrie! 
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2014 Wing Ding!  


